SRA-SF Membership Meeting

Sat. May 3, 2014
Introduction
Meeting called to order around 11:30 am.
President Judy Wadsworth welcomed new members Shirley and Clarke Johnston, and Scott Clark.

All members present briefly introduced themselves.

Old Business

1. Safety course.  Tim Barrett gave an update on his investigation into a safety training course for Spyder riders.  He was not able to find anyone willing to conduct such a course, presumably due to the liability issue.  There was no motion to pursue the idea further at this time.

2. SITW.  Katlyn is still planning this event, even though she has moved out of California.

3. Communication methods.  Review of communication methods available to our chapter – Facebook group, Yahoo email group, and SRA-SF Bay area chapter website.

4. Group riding.  Briefly reviewed group riding rules, and request for feedback from participants.  Consensus appeared to be ride leaders were doing better job of making newer riders more comfortable.

5. Regional Trustees.  Listed current Regional Trustees, and asked for additional volunteers for regions 1, 2 and 3.

New Business

1. Ride suggestions.  Judy encouraged ALL members to suggest rides, not just the Region Trustees.

2. Annual picnic.  Members need to decide if picnic will be held in June or in July.  Also need committee to plan the picnic.  No one volunteered at this meeting.
3. Release forms for rides.  A release form should be completed for each ride.  Everyone should sign, not just non-members.
4. Club mileage patches/pins.  Judy discussed the idea of creating a patch/pin program for mileage ridden on club rides.  She asked everyone who leads a ride to include the ride’s mileage on the ride release forms, and send her a copy of the completed forms.  The forms will be used for tracking club mileage ridden by members.  The Sacramento SRA chapter will work together with ours to help keep the patch/pin costs down.
5. AMA membership.  Judy asked how many members are currently AMA members.  Only two people present were AMA members.  Judy discussed the function of the AMA, and reviewed some of the benefits of membership.  The fact that Bike Bandit is affiliated with the AMA was discussed.  Bike Bandit stated he didn’t think motorcyclists should give the “motorcycle wave” to trikes and Spyders.  Linda Horn stated she had contacted the AMA about this issue.
6. Heim link failure.  Linda Horn reviewed the details of Richard Kuwitsky’s recent accident, while he was riding his Spyder.  The cause of the accident was failure of one of the stock Can-Am Heim links.  Rich had an aftermarket BajaRon sway bar installed at the time of the accident.  Paul and Linda Horn noted popping noises from their 2012 RT, after they installed a BajaRon sway bar, which were caused by sticking Heim links.  The recommendation was made by Paul and Linda that anyone with a BajaRon sway bar should install the steel Heim links made by BajaRon as well.
Meeting was adjourned around 12:30pm.
